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UFO AND UAP OBSERVATIONS (pp. 66–72) 
A classical flying saucer was observed over Thürkow-Todendorf 
(Mecklenburg-Vorpommern) in 1995 but only revealed now as the witness 
knew no institution where she could report her experience. At that time, at 
8 p.m., she was on a road between two villages when she saw a dark disc 
which emitted a brilliant downward ray of light. The disc, which now 
became blue, with rectangular portholes, crossed the road in front of her 
and continued on a zigzag path. It then disappeared and reappeared 
somewhere else. This case involves some strangeness as well as hints of 
the Oz factor, and the perceived object does not resemble any 
conventional stimulus. It is therefore classed as a Problematic UFO. 
On 4 November 2024, a couple saw and filmed a red blinking light in the 
north-eastern sky at Brilon. This coincided with the night flight of a 
manned gas balloon in a distance of some 10 miles. 
 
REACTIONS TO THE PASSIVE RADAR CASE 20240920B, 
FRIESENHEIM-OBERWEIER (pp. 73–85)  
The case, from Jufof 277, was widely published on webpages both in 
Germany and internationally with many reactions and opinions. This piece 
lists the sites as well as the questions, and includes the answers by Josef 
Garcia, the chief investigator and owner of the passive radar. He stresses 
that neither a plane nor meteor could have caused the reading, and 
neither a kite with a tail. He also says it is impossible to judge the 
direction, height, and distance of the object from the reading as this would 
require at least three sets of passive radar sites. It is also undecided 
whether the radar detected three or only one object. 
 
REVIEWS (p. 85–96) 
Ryan S. Wood: Majic Eyes Only – Another book on UFO crashes which 
repeats several long discredited claims and lists most cases, even those 
declared unreliable in the text, as of medium level of authenticity, 
including the find of Noah’s Ark on Mount Ararat. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Text, translation: Ulrich Magin, GEP e.V. 


